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AGENDA

Opening Prayer 	Father Jeffrey Wylie
Welcome Remarks 	Father Jeffrey Wylie
Approval of last year's Annual Meeting minutes
New Vestry Selection
Ministry Reports
Treasurer's Report 	Marsha Tallant
Christian Education 	Tom Thompson
Outreach & Fellowship	Ann Yutz
Property 	Gene DiPrimio
Communications 	Amy MacMannis
Worship 	Marsha Tallant
Senior Warden's Remarks	Alan Fleissner
Deacon's Remarks	Gretchen Peske
Rector's Remarks	Jeffrey Wylie
Questions and Answers
Closing Prayer



MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF CHRIST’S CHURCH

March 24, 2019

After a combined Holy Eucharist service which started at 9:30 a.m. and a delightful brunch, the Annual Meeting of Christ’s Church was called to order at 11:15 a.m. in the undercroft by Father Jeff with a prayer. 

A motion to approve the minutes from the Special Congregational Meeting on November 19, 2017 was made by Howard Finney and seconded by Alan Fleissner. Motion passed.

A motion to approve the minutes from the March 4, 2018 Annual Meeting was made by Tom Thompson and seconded by Alan Fleissner . Motion passed.

ELECTION OF VESTRY: Gene DiPrimio has agreed to have his name submitted for re-election and Marsha Tallant has submitted her name to be added to the slate. Being that no others names were added from the floor. Father Jeff asked for a motion to accept the slate. Sara Frye then made a motion to accept the slate and James Mulnix seconded. Motion passed.

REPORTS: 

· FINANCIAL - Marsha Tallant, Treasurer, reviewed the 2018 Unaudited Statement of Financial Position and the Statement of Activities and the 2019 budget as presented in the Annual Report.
· The audit letter was presented. Howard Yant moved to accept the Audit Report. It was seconded and passed.

FELLOWSHIP/OUTREACH – Ann Yutz said to read her report in the Annual Report.

Father Jeff stated that we will continue supporting Gael in Haiti.

PROPERTY – Gene DiPrimio reported that the men’s bathroom will be started on April 29. The contractor will be Steve Ochetsky.

Steve will also be repairing the steps along the side of the CE Building to the parking lot.

Gene talked about the work the scouts did in the Library. Working with them impressed him. There will be more projects coming in the future.

COMMUNICATIONS –Father Jeff announced that we now have a go to webpage; informative and educational information can be found there. Father Jeff thanked Fred Vornbrock for his work on the website.

Father Jeff reported that the new editor and designer of The Word are Fred Vornbrock and Lee Klingenberg, respectively. Lee thanked Fred for his work.

WORSHIP – Father Jeff announced that the new Prayer Books will be coming out in June.

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION – Tom Thompson stated that we continue to be blessed by the workers, Amie Dancu and Dennis Hyland. The classes are small and the hope is for growth. Tom stated that he teachers the Jr and Sr high classes. In the fall they learned Old Testament then Confirmation. Now they are doing role playing as if they were characters living in ancient times.

Men’s bible study has been a big success on Thursday mornings and the women’s groups on Tuesday and Wednesday continue to be well attended.

YOUTH – Tom reported on all the activities of the Youth Group and their health. They are very active and well attended.

Father Jeff announced that the Youth Group will be involved with the diocese in a new youth program being offered called Abundant Life.

FIRST IMPRESSIONS TEAM – Tom reported that the FIT was established in 2018 in the example of Nehemiah to guard and protect the church. People from the team are the first to greet people and identify those who are new. He thanked the Swenckis for Gift bags for visitors. Children’s Sunday school and children in general need to be guarded and watched whether in their Sunday school or in the undercroft and that is one of the roles of FIT. Help is needed so if you would consider doing this please talk to him.

CHRIST’S CHURCH WORKERS – Father Jeff thanked Freda Schultz and all the workers who put on the Salad Bars and all else they do.

Freda said thank you to everyone who helps her.

DEACON’S REPORT – Gretchen Peske reported that her ministry is defined as one foot in the church and one foot in the world. 

This past year she has been asked to respond to persons in the hospital who do not have a church affiliation and request religious support.

She is active in the Greensburg Ministerium in a leadership capacity.

She also reported on Christian Women Together and their monthly dinners at different restaurants. Mostly the dinners are well attend and enjoyed by all.

She reported on the Operation Christmas Child lead by Abby Jo Stull. We were able to pass on about 95 boxes.

RECTOR REPORT – Father Jeff reported that for the coming year he envisions the vestry coming up with a new mission statement that is specific to Christ’s Church.

He asked for people to volunteer for our 200 year anniversary in 2022 committee.

When the new Prayer Books come out he is hoping to do a course the liturgy both for beginner and advanced.

He would also like to set up accountability groups for those who want support to make  sure they are praying regularly.

He also continues to envision advancement of our website. We are in need of Altar servers, LEMs, Altar Guild members, website assistance, Sunday school teachers, etc. Really we need everyone.

Q&A –

Father Jeff closed us in prayer at 12:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Marsha Tallant
Secretary


RECTOR’S REPORT OF 2019 FOR THE ANNUAL MEETING


[image: ]The most exciting event that happened this past year is the release of the 2019 Book of Common Prayer.  This book shapes our relationship with God as well as with one another.  The way we pray cannot ever be understated.  This beautiful book is honestly the best Prayer Book I have ever used.  Mr. Timothy Moore performed stellar work in teaching us all about the new prayer book with the assistance of the videos provided by The American Anglican Council.  This prayer book gives us the ability to align ourselves for the future, not only in worship but also who we are as Anglicans.  

Thanks to Lee Klingenberg, who laid out our parish newsletter, The Word, which received rave reviews.  Sadly, after the fall edition, we discontinued The Word.  Lee has moved to Mt. Lebanon and will no longer be able to continue editing The Word.  We will be sending information out electronically via email on a weekly basis.  We are in continual need for updated contact information such as email and mobile phones.  If we do not have yours, please contact the church office.

Though our youth attendance numbers have not been strong, the transformation of the youth program was significant in 2019.  Thank you to Mr. Thomas Thompson, Mr. Dennis Hyland and Mrs. Amie Dancu for the daunting task of transitioning our children into our lectionary-based curriculum.  Being lectionary based allows children to discuss with their parents the readings of the day.  The Youth Group continues to grow in activities and becoming more mission and outreach minded.  They also spent their time having fun with the Lord.  Keep up the great work - the future of our faith!

This past year has been another year of feeding Greensburg, Western Pennsylvania, and the world the message of Jesus Christ.  Christ’s Church Workers (CCW) continue to do a stellar job in showing the hospitality of Christ in feeding hungry souls as well as bellies in the undercroft.  The most exiting outreach ministry came at Christmas time when we raised over a thousand pounds of food for the Westmorland Food Bank.  The logoed bags with specific items listed to put in it was a great idea adopted by Ann Yutz for ministry.   We were blessed to have Venerable Ramdi Wanole return for a second year in a row to share with us the how they have been blessed by our generosity by showing us the fruit of those blessings.  This relationship is a continuation of Archbishop Lamido and assuredly will be a long-lasting blessing for years to come.  

We were blessed with many new faces at Christ’s Church, however, there were many painful and sorrowful goodbyes as well.  I know that those who went to the Lord are celebrating the Marriage Supper of the Lamb.  My prayers go out to their amazing families.  It is truly a blessing to serve you, and I look forward to this upcoming year in feeding hungry people with the Love of Jesus, side-by-side.   

Blessings, 

Fr. Jeff

SLATE OF NOMINEES FOR VESTRY ELECTION

Tom Thompson has agreed to run again. The other candidate has yet to be announced.

Nick Lynch resigned from the vestry and was replaced by Jayne Oberdorf in September 2019.

VESTRY 2019 – 2020

Eugene DiPrimio, Jr Warden & Property (2022)
Alan Fleissner, Senior Warden & Assist Treasurer (2021)
Jayne Oberdorf, Worship (2021)
Amy MacMannis, Communication (2021)
Marsha Tallant, Secretary/Treasurer (2022)
Tom Thompson, Christian Education (2020)
Ann Yutz, Fellowship & Outreach (2020)

VITAL STATISTICS

MEMBERSHIP
Active Baptized Members	273
Active Confirmands	148
Baptisms in 2019	3
Confirmations or Receptions	8
Deaths	2

ATTENDANCE AND SERVICES
Average Attendance at Principal Services	98
Services
	Principal	105
	Holy Days	0
	All Other	64
Other
	Marriages	0
	Burials	2

TREASURER’S REPORT

In 2019, as seen on the Financial Statements, we realized almost 96% of our projected budget in the Operating Fund. Being that we only spent 93% of our projected expenses we managed to end the year with a net gain of about $2,000. Thank you to all the people of the church who love God and this parish enough to support it adequately. 

We are in the process of changing our bank from Citizens to 1st Commonwealth. This should be completed by the end of the first quarter of 2020.

Our investments with Morgan Stanley gained over $6,000 in value in 2019 in spite of withdrawing $20,000 to cover the cost of the men’s bathroom until pledges come in.

The audit of our 2019 books was done by Jeff Simpson and he found no major discrepancies. Copy of report included.

The budget for 2020 remained about the same as prior years. No increases or raises were included because the vestry fears that the age of our congregation could result in a decrease in income should anything unforeseen happen.

Thank you again for the continued support.

Marsha Tallant, Treasurer
Alan Fleissner, Investment Committee Member
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OUTREACH & FELLOWSHIP 

Christ Church has been blessed by its faithful following of Jesus and our trust in the Holy Bible. God calls us to be cheerful givers and our church family has responded with care and compassion for others. Our most successful outreach projects this year have been the Reverse Advent Calendar and the backpack program for the Westmoreland Intermediate Unit. We collected 54 bags of food for the Westmoreland Count Food Bank and personal hygiene and comfort items for the backpacks. Many people also made monetary donations.

[image: ]Christ Church once again opened its door for the annual Christmas Parade. Our guests were treated to hotdogs, popcorn, cookies, chips and beverages. The free will offering from the parade was sent to our sponsored child’s village in Haiti, for school uniforms. Gael Celestine and her classmates were unable to attend school until January of 2020 because of political unrest and protests in their country. However, the children still received a hot meal each day and the teacher’s salaries were paid.

When Hurricane Dorian devastated parts of the Bahamas, Samaritans Purse set up emergency field hospitals and sent emergency relief items to those affected by this disaster. Christ Church sent a donation to help with relief efforts.
[image: ]
Our very own Quavala Tallant collected much needed dog and cat food for a local shelter. We thank her for her devotion to our furry friends!

Dee Claiborne also coordinated the Attitude of Gratitude motorcycle blessing the first Sunday in October.  15 people attended and she is hoping for a larger crowd next year. The event will be moved to the last Sunday in September in 2020.

Our ongoing project benefits the homeless and low income families in Greensburg. The old little green newspaper boxes are now collection sites for food, hygiene items, soap products, blankets, gloves and hats.  This Lent please consider bringing a much needed item to church every Sunday. Place your donations in the designated boxes and Leslie Simpson will deliver them to the appropriate little green boxes.

Thanks to everyone who has supported Christ’s Church outreach programs. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Ann Yutz


PROPERTY REPORT

It is hard to believe it is once again time or our annual meeting.  The biggest item to [image: ]report that has happened for the year of 2019 was the renovation of the men’s room in the undercroft. Thanks to Steve Oshetsky for the work he did on that project.

Most of our projects have been completed, with the exception of the stairs on the side of the CE Building.  We were hoping for some help from the city, since a huge amount of  the traffic is created by the public, however, that is not going to happen.  As a result, they will remain closed until we can get the funds to replace them.  

[image: ]The Eagle Scouts did two more project for us.  The entrance to the Diane Robertson room has had a face lift.  There is now a fresh coat of paint on the walls, and, new flooring has been installed.  And the playground was renovated beautifully. Thanks to Matt Morrelli and Owen Rosenbaum. They did a really great job for us!  We have some future projects planned with the Scouts.

Maintenance with the Church and the CE Building is ongoing, as you can imagine.  The year of 2020 is going to be another adventure, so, stay tuned.

Gene DiPrimio, Property 

COMMUNICATIONS

With the moving of Lee Klingenberg and because it was so difficult to get people to submit articles for The Word, it was discontinued in December. All future communications will go out through email. Those who do not have email will receive occasional information through the mail. If you have an email address that we do not have in the office or if you have recently changed your, please let the office know.

WORSHIP MINISTRY

The Worship Ministry is made up of The Lay Eucharistic Ministers, Lectors, Ushers, Greeters, Altar Guild, Choir, Acolytes and Projection Team – all the ministries that work together to make sure that the worship services flow smoothly.

The most important change that occurred this year, as mentioned in Father Jeff’s letter, was the addition of the new Book of Common Prayer.  In addition to the prayer book we put together new songbooks for the contemporary music.

Marsha Tallant currently schedules the LEMs and Lectors and sees to it that they have what they need. They always do a great job reading the lessons and helping to serve communion. Dale Poole continues to do a great job of taking Eucharist to our shut-ins and nursing homes. He also conducted services at Weatherwood on a regular schedule. 

The Altar Guild  worked very hard to see that the sanctuary was ready for all services. New members for 201 included James Mulnix. They are still really in need of new members. Please consider this when you think about how God is calling you to be used in the life of the church. A new Altar guild Manual was partially produced this year. Additions that are needed include holidays and special events.

The Acolytes attended sporadically because their numbers are so few. We are continually looking for new servers. This year Quavala Tallant has been added as an acolyte.

The choir was lucky to add new members this past year. When all are present, we have 5 men and 6 women. Thanks to Sara for her continued work to provide music for the 10:30 a.m. service and on special occasions.

Under the direction of Howard Finney and Greg Andreyko at the 10:30 and 8:00 services, respectively, the Greeters and Ushers continue to see that our services run smoothly from the rear of the nave. Howard also see that we have ushers at funerals and holy day services. We are in need of Greeters and Ushers. If you have a desire to assist please talk to Howard or Greg.


Many thanks to all the members of each of these groups – without them we would not be able to worship God smoothly

If you of you are interested in joining any of these group, please talk to Father Jeff or Marsha Tallant. We will be delighted to have you join in.

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION

This year we continued to educate our children and youth about our Lord and our faith, with the Lord’s help. 

The elementary Sunday School classes met from 10:30 – 11:00, and were taught by our dedicated Sunday School teacher, Amie Dancu assisted by our Christian Education Director, Dennis Hyland.  This year the curriculum used was based on the Anglican lectionary. The children were learning the same lesson in Sunday school as we were hearing in the church service.

The middle school class continued to meet from 9:30 – 10:15. For the first part of the year they discussed situations as they would be in biblical times.  The class completed their overview in the fall then began Confirmation Class.  The Confirmation classes were taught from late November to the end of February, leading to two confirmands being confirmed by Bishop Hobby on February 26 2020.  

The Men’s Bible continued to meet on Thursday mornings under the leadership of Dennis Hyland, with the men attending reporting how much they have learned about the Bible. They began going out to breakfast on the first Thursday of each month in lieu of their Bible lesson.

Women’s Day Out classes on Tuesday and Wednesday mornings are still going strong under the leadership of Karen Artuso and Judy Goodge on Tuesdays and Karen, Robin Hope and Lisa Rohbacher on Wednesdays. The classes are independent of each other. Their studies consist of the use of study guides on various subjects, such as, the Holy Spirit, Names for God, the Gospel according to a Rabbi, etc. All are welcome to join in. They classes run from September through April and begin at 9:30 a.m.

New this year at 2:30 p.m. on Tuesday afternoons is a Bible Discussion Group led by Derek Peske.

All our weekday, adult groups are well attended but will welcome many more.


CHRIST’S CHURCH YOUTH GROUP REPORT

[image: Image may contain: 3 people, people smiling, people standing and shoes]Each Youth Group Meeting begins with causal conversation asking each person in attendance to talk about the Highs and Lows for the week.  This gives each person a chance to share a bit of what is going on in their life and a chance to get to know each other.  We then proceed the lesson for the night.  This year we used a teaching recommend by the Diocese call Abundant Life. The lesson is a series of 12 videos regarding how to live your most abundant life as if relates to God.  It has been well received by the members of the Youth Group that attend. The following are the events that have taken place so far this year.
Sunday September 15, 2019 Welcome Back Evening in the Park. 6-8 pm.
Friday September 27th – Sunday September 29th Youth spent weekend @ Camp Allegheny. Inviting
[image: Image may contain: 7 people, people smiling, people standing]Sunday October 20th- Hang a Halloween Bag! Local Middle School students will find Monday around school. Bags will only be filled with school supplies / lollipops. Outreach
Sunday October 27th – Halloween party for Sunday School students. Must dress as favorite biblical person. 
Sunday November 10th -Youth Spaghetti Dinner. 5-7pm Fundraiser
Sunday Dec 7th 6-8pm Salvation Army Ringing of the Bells - Outreach
Sunday December 15th - Youth Grp Christmas Dinner
Saturday Jan 25th - Afternoon Family Bowling.
[image: Image may contain: 2 people, people standing and child]Tuesday Feb. 25th -Youth Annual Pancake Supper. Fundraiser
Sunday March 8th- Afternoon @ Latrobe Roller Rink.
Youth will begin collecting Prom Gowns for Angela Angels thru month of March thru mid-April. Outreach.
Respectfully Submitted,
Leslie and Jeff Simpson.

CHRIST CHURCH WORKERS

The mission statement of the CCW is:  "To glorify God in relationships and activities, and to encourage a servant's heart toward God, the church family, and our community."   We have many opportunities to practice this mission statement with our unique ministry.

The CCW had another good year.  Our fundraisers are thriving, and the support from the church family has been outstanding.  Some highlights of the year are as follows:

Our Salad Bars, six each year, continue to be a major fundraiser, and provide many opportunities for ministry and fellowship.  Christ’s Church is recognized in Greensburg for delicious, homemade food at its salad bars, and our hope is to serve at least 100 guests on a regular basis.  Our attendance has been lower due to the ever-present lack of parking.  However, the good news is that the museum has graciously offered free parking in both of their lots that has been a godsend, especially for our helpers.  As a goodwill gesture to the museum, we have offered free lunches to them.  Two or three people have taken up our offer on a regular basis.

The salad bars run smoothly with our seasoned helpers, because everyone knows what to do, and they do it well.  No leftover food is wasted, first to the helpers in appreciation for their help; the Welcome Home Shelter, a needy person or family - whatever situation presents itself.

One of our guests has given the CCW a $50.00 donation at Christmas for the past few years.  Be assured that our salad bars are so much more than the money.  Fr. Jeff is asked many times for prayers and counsel, another important part of his ministry.

The Lunch, Soup, and Bake Sale, in December only, is a very popular event and is our biggest and best fundraiser.  We offer a generous variety of homemade soups and baked goods, in addition to the salad bar lunch.  This sale requires a huge amount of work but is definitely worth the effort. 

Our Frozen Pie Sales are another fundraiser, held twice a year—one in May and one in November for the holidays.  We offer 16 kinds of pies (including no-sugar-added) in addition to pumpkin rolls.  Many orders come from outside the church.

Scheduling our Christmas Dinner on a Saturday after the holidays has been one of our best decisions.  About 80 adults and children attend, and Lakeview with its delicious food and decorations has always been the best venue.

Funeral Luncheons are a ministry that the CCW provides to help and comfort parishioners in the death of a loved one.  The CCW and the family work with a caterer to provide their choice of food.  We serve the food, provide tableware and centerpieces, and do final clean-up.  We also provide a sheet cake or homemade cookie and beverages at no expense to the family.



Donations from our fundraising events during the past year helped us to be good stewards of Christ’s Church and our community as follows:

		$1,000.00	Five local charities:  Blackburn Center, Noah’s Ark Child Center,
			Union Mission of Latrobe, Welcome Home Shelter, Westmore-
			land County Food Bank  $200.00 each)

		25.00	Students from Clelian Heights - gift card from Dairy Queen in appreciation for distributing salad bar flyers

		100.00	Christ’s Church – Office - use of copier

		500.00	Christ’s Church – Fellowship – use of kitchen supplies

Checks are written in June, after the last salad bar, and usually includes a sizable check to Christ’s Church for the Building Fund.
     

[bookmark: _GoBack]The CCW also helps in various Fellowship events, as needed.

We welcome ALL members to be a part of our ministry, because it provides an opportunity to be “ambassadors” for Christ’s Church.  We deeply appreciate the continued support of the church family and look forward to sharing good times at our many events.

Freda M. Schultz
Chairman, CCW Ministry



CHRISTIAN WOMEN TOGETHER

[image: ]Christian Women Together continue to meet monthly, usually the second Monday, and go to a restaurant together. The fellowship and food are always delightful. Some months we have had almost 20 attendees. Watch for the announcements in the bulletin or talk to Deacon Gretchen for information.



MISCELLANEOUS INFORMATION

Our buildings are currently being used by Sign by Tracy, on Monday and Tuesday evenings, NA on Friday, a 12 Step Support Group on Saturday and Child Evangelism Fellowship of PA.
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July 23, 2019

Jeffrey D Simpson
513 Taylor Street
Greensburg, PA 15601

Christ's Church
145 North Main Street
Greensburg, PA 15601

To the Rector, Wardens, and Vestry;
2018 in the following areas:

| have examined the following books and record for the calendar year ending December 31

Disbursements:

« Al of the disbursement transaction were reviewed

All invoices were approved

All checks were properly signed

All check were properly endorsed

All disbursements were properly record in the cash disbursement register
All disbursement were recorded in the general ledger

All the bank statements were reviewed.

All the bank statements were reconciled

Receipts:
All of the receipts transaction were reviewed

Deposit packets were available

Counter sheets were appropriately signed

Deposits were on the bank statements

Deposits were recorded on the cash receipts register
Deposits were recorded in the general ledger
Adding machine tapes were available

Contribution statements reviewed.

Payroll:
All payroll transaction were reviewed

All payroll tax forms were reviewed
Al payroll taxes were submitted.
All W-2's and 1099's were prepared.

| find no acceptations or deficiencies in the books and records of Christ’s Church. The
change to reports. | respectfully submit this audit letter to you for approval of the |

statements.

In your Service

ey

Audit Committee.
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